
l GENERAL ELECTRIC
G N RSPACE DIVISION

/ GENERAL ELECTRIC COMPANY ............... VALLEY FORGE SPACE CENTER
(MAIL: P. 0. BOX 8555, PHILADELPHIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19101), Phone (215) 962-2000

September 25, 1930

Ms. Glenda Jackson
License Fee Management Branch
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Silver Springs Office
Washington, D.C. 20555

Subj: Amendment to License SMB 1005

Dear Ms. Jackson:

With respect to the additional Seventy Dollar ($70.00) fee required
for our request for an amendment to Source Material License SMB-I005
dated June 5, 1980, I am requesting an extension to the deadline for
payment of'this fee.

I VWýs informed by the NRC Licensing Branch sometime after the above
appliVcation for amendment was made, that this request could not be
processed until a previous amendment naming myself as the new Radiation
Safety Officer was approved. Also, at the time of the above communication
it was pointed out that there-was a problem with our application for the
amendmient to SMB,1005 that would probably prevent its approval.

The problem with this amendment involves a small amount of Pu- 2 3 8 we are
attempting to transfer from SNM license 1199 to SMB 1005. Within the
next few weeks I hope to turn this material over to the Department of
Energy Pu-2 3 8 Reclaiming Facility at Savannah River.

After'the Pu" 2 3 8 is transfered, I will be submitting a revised draft of
the application for amendment to SMB 1005.

If it meets with-your approval, I would like to submit the additional
Seventy Dollars ($70.00) application fee with the revised application.

If there are any problems or questions regarding this application or
fee, please contact me at (215) 962-1085.

Sincerely, .ECEI-EJ.

SA. Kobyli ski .... .q 0

Industrial Hygienist Lo.........

cc: T. P. Handley BY.....................

L. O'Reilly, NRC Orig. ..

I


